The KCMR 6-12-2021 business meeting came to order at 11:04 by President Javen Schmucker with
13 members and 2 guests present.
Motion to accept May minutes by Lonnie D., seconded by Allan B. Passed.

Treasurer report by Gary Essells. The bills have been paid, dues are still outstanding by some.

Show's totals for donations, vendor tables, ticket sales and expenses were given, along with the profit
total from the show. Seven states were represented. Thanks to Don Hazen for making the vendor
badges. A big thank you to everyone who helped make the 2021 show a success. Vendor Bob Pope
emailed his appreciation for the help they received in packing his van Sunday. Other vendors verbally
gave thanks Sunday.

NEXT SHOW will be the first weekend in JUNE 2022 at the State Fairgrounds.

Presentation in April to the Convention Bureau for assistance for the 2022 show with guidance from
Nathan.

Vendors will be getting confirmation of the 2022 show dates and flyers that can be passed along at
shows they attend throughout the year. Tangible advertising, get sponsors earlier and throughout the
year, Facebook, Buy Trade and Sell, Fairgrounds train rides, Food Vendor/Truck, hospitality room,
additional signage around town were some of the suggested ideas for the 2022 show.

Club badges were paid for and picked up from Apollo and are available. Contact Jolene if you
haven't picked up your name badge.

Station Agents are needed for 2nd and 4th Saturdays at the clubhouse and Third Thursday. This
Thursday June 17, location at the clubhouse 5-8pm. June 15, Tuesday evening supper with
Gambino's pizza for our Fundraiser.

New membership applications for Dean Lippincott and Bob Neil. Ellis M. moved we accept the two as
new members, Lonnie D. seconded the motion. Voted on and passed. WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!!

Remember to close the building properly after using it. Shut the water off, layouts turned off, lights off
(except the designated security light in the backroom), AC/heat to the proper setting. Lock the doors.
If you use something, put it back properly.

Sep 25 & 26 is the Train Show sponsored by Wichita Toy Train Club at Cessna Center in Wichita.
Feb will be the NMRA show that Phil A. puts on.

Discussion of attending these shows and taking the items in the back room that are for sale. Lonnie
D. moved that we attend the September show and rent 3 tables. Allan B. seconded. Motion
approved.

Show chairman and committee for June 2022 show. No chairman was selected but the committee will
consist of Lonnie D., Allan B., Phil A., Gary E., Javen S., and Jolene D.

The registrations will come to the clubhouse instead of a personal address. Other changes will be
announced later.

Our condolences to club members who lost family members recently. Jeff Corrick's step father and
Larry Moffet's brother in law .
Also, our thoughts to our club members who are going through medical issues.

Phil said he knows of an individual selling his 18’ x 8' layout. Price unknown.

Lonnie D. moved to adjourn, Allan B. seconded.



